

DRAFT Minutes

Kiwitea Community Committee Meeting

15-Jun-2020

7pm

Kiwitea School

Present: Gayna Brown, Vicki Stack, Desire Silk, Pam Corpe, Michael Ford, Darrell McMasters, Glen Terry, Jo Terry,

Apologies: Janine Hawthorn, Paula Scott, Lucy Waldron, Mayor Helen Worboys

No.	Item		Actioned by
1	Confirmation of the previous minutes	That the minutes from the previous meeting held on Monday 16 March 2020 be accepted as a true and accurate record.	Moved: Seconded:
2	Matters arising from previous minutes	Paula, Vicki and Gayna have drafted the Hall Rules and Hire Guidelines and will get them up at the Hall in the next week. New bank signatories documents - as below in Finance	Paula/Gayna/Vicki
3	Finance	Balance is \$829. Signed minutes will be taken to bank this week. Kiwitea School held a fundraiser for Ag Research and \$50 of this needs to come to the Hall account. New bank signatories documents are still to be submitted to update the bank account. There will be an online banking option. The signed minutes have been left with Paula who will submit them to the BNZ as soon as possible.	Paula/Jo/Des
4	Inwards Correspondence	Tony Waugh, Kimbolton Community Committee - proposed combined Oroua Meeting Janine Hawthorn MDC - Council grant for post lockdown gathering Rebecca Bell, MDC - Extension of submission period for Stock Grazing and Movement Bylaw and Stock Underpass Policy MRSS - Suspected Theft of Stock Karen Brown, NZ Sign Solutions Brittney Evans, MDC - FYI: MidCentral push for COVID-19 testing Stacey Eagle, MDC - Annual Plan Funding request response letter Rebecca Bell, MDC - MDC 10 Year Plan Community Engagement and Funding Applications - FaceBook invite Lisa Thomas, MDC - Update on Council's Bylaw Review	11.6.20 8.6.20 5.6.20 6.5.20 8.5.20 14.5.20 25.5.20 30.4.20 4.4.20
5	General Business	Post Covid-19 Community Gathering: the Committee were unanimous in their support for an event in Kiwitea. A sub-committee has been formed to organised a Mid-Winter Lunch and the date will be 2 August. Sub-committee of Pam and Vicki will organise and delegate where necessary. There is funding available from MDC for this of up to \$1000 so we will talk to a caterer and see how we can supplement their options. If the roof is being worked on at that time we will postpone for a week or two. Annual Hall report has not been submitted to Council. Gayna has agreed to ensure this happens asap. Wormald have been to check the hall last Friday and will provide a replacement WOF certificate to display. This must be left in situ at all times. There was discussion regarding the review of the Stock Grazing and Movement Bylaw. This Committee supports Federated Farmers opposition to the proposed requirements with regards to movement of stock on minor roads. Paula, Darrell, Glen and Jo met with a team from Rec Services with MDC at the Hall on Friday 5 June 2020. The MDC team were keen to see the state of the hall. Trevor Hendra suggested putting a disabled toilet off the supper room going through about where the fireplace was. They will also look into tidying up the windows, installing a push bar to open the door by the stage onto the roadside. They might also be able to supply paint for the supper room walls. The Committee thank the Rec Services team for their support and advice. Pam wanted to know why Higgins took half an hour to install a road sign and then spent 2 hours sitting in the truck.	Pam/Vicki Gayna

		<p>Community Honours - the closing date for this is now 31 July 2020. The Committee is asked to consider if there is anyone in our area who should be nominated for this award. Nominees will have carried out meritorious service in community service, welfare, sport, culture, the arts, recreation, or education. To nominate someone use the link: www.mdc.govt/Residents/Community-Honours</p> <p>There was discussion about a sign to put up on the front of the Hall. This sign would have changeable letters and would need a Perspex-type cover to protect it. Jo has a quote from Sign Solutions for a sign is @1200 x 2400mm and comes complete with Signply backing board, header graphics and a letter kit with over 300 letters, numbers & symbols, red on one side, black on the other. The pictured one is using the largest size letter kit: Quote \$1215+gst. They also quote \$209+ GST for the 97mm letter kit and we could perhaps make our own sign/box? Something to consider once the hall has had the roof done.</p>	
6	Council Matters	<p>Michael reported on the way council has coped over lockdown. Manawatu seems to be one of the least affected regions and seems to have bounced back quite well so far. Rates will, generally, not increase this year. However, if your property went up in value by more than 27% you will have a small rate increase. If your property value went down by more than 27% you will have a rent decrease.</p> <p>The 10 Year plan is now being reviewed. Our committee needs to consider what might be upcoming issues in this area. Lots of information on the MDC website: Current issues/consultation, go online and answer the questions. Plan Review 1 and 2 are being looked at concurrently. Zoom: Rural Villages and Lifestyle, and Feilding.</p>	
7	Police Report	No Police report today.	
8	Upcoming Events	<p>22 June 2020 - Haynes Creek Catchment Group meeting 25 July & 1 August 2020 - Feilding Moas hiring the hall 2 August 2020 - Community Post Covid Get Together.</p>	
9	Closing	<p>The next meeting will be Monday 20 July 2020. The meeting closed at 8:52pm</p>	